
Support Oppose Concerned Total

3 4 8 15

Written Kate Katseanes katekatseanes@yahoo.com 775-934-9040 5032 Lakeridge Terrace East 1 January 23, 2025 at 2:17 pm 

Written Good Citizen 1 January 27, 2025 at 12:38 pm 

Written Emily Wolf Other 1 January 27, 2025 at 2:52 pm 

Written Jazmine Tulali Goacute@gmail.com 775-846-8662 7740 Peavine Shadow Ct. 1 January 28, 2025 at 11:45 pm 

Written Martha Growdon Ward 2 martha.growdon@gmail.com 812-679-7389 2360 Camelot Way 1 January 28, 2025 at 3:03 pm 

Written Vince Alan vince120769@gmail.com 1 January 29, 2025 at 3:16 pm 

Written Magdelynn Costa Ward 5 Magdelynn.green@gmail.com 158-540-6069 1285 Casa Loma 1 February 05, 2025 at 11:27 am 

Written Robbin Palmer rpalmer@nnps.reno.nv.us 775-853-8572 4430 Fairview Road 1 February 05, 2025 at 4:13 pm

Written Alana Berglund The Holland Project Ward 3 alana@hollandreno.org 775-750-4731 140 Vesta Street, Reno, NV 89502 1 February 05, 2025 at 4:23 pm 

Written Mattie Casey mcmrider99@gmail.com 1 February 05, 2025 at 4:35 pm 

Written Anne Evans Other amevans1992@gmail.com 1 February 05, 2025 at 5:58 pm 

Written Stan Kauffman sparkstrainman@gmail.com 1 February 07, 2025 at 12:05 pm 

Written Leah Bussard ldanielson1988@everyactioncustom.com Sun Valley, NV 89433 1 February 07, 2025 at 04:42 pm 

Written No Name was provided esp1013872@gmail.com 1 February 10, 2025 at 8:10 am

Written Christina Barr Nevada Humanities Ward 1 cbarr@nevadahumanities.org 775-784-6587 Nevada Humanities, P.O. Box 8029, Reno, NV 89507 1 February 10, 2025 at 2:01 pm
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Outlook

City Council Comment received from Emily Wolf

From Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Date Mon 1/27/2025 2:52 PM
To Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:
Name:  
Emily Wolf
Commenting on behalf of:  

Ward #:
Ward 6
Email Address:  

Phone Number:  

Address:  

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: .

Section:
F Items - Ordinance Adoptions

Item:
F.1, F.2 and F.6.

Position:
In opposition

Are they speaking in person?
No, I am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:
This ordinane is a waste of taxpayers money and is not going to help the root of the issue, the housing
crisis. A study conducted in Charlotte, NC found that the city saved $2.4 million over the course of a
year after implementing a Housing First program. Three months in jail cost the same a single year of
supportive housing. There are clearly better, less expensive options available for the city council to put
into effect.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate.  For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
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meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that:  (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public

record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information

intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes
Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We’ll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

No
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Outlook

City Council Comment received from good citzen

From Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Date Mon 1/27/2025 12:38 PM
To Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:
Name:  
good citzen
Commenting on behalf of:  

Ward #:
Unsure/Other
Email Address:  

Phone Number:  

Address:  

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: .

Section:
General Opening Session Comment (unassociated to an agenda item)

Item:
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=I_gUZ8DD91A The face of YOUR leadership in government...
Shame on YOUR leadership. .

Position:
In opposition

Are they speaking in person?
No, I am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:
Elected "leaders" of Reno government employee culture,    The culture of ANY organization is set by
leadership.  That's YOU.  Why did YOU create an environment where the chief of police, let alone any
employee, would think that this behavior will be allowed?  Why do YOU encourage such behavior?  
These cops, in YOUR government culture, thought that making up a new constitution is appropriate. 
Why does YOUR government culture make employees think this way?  Why does Nance feel like her
job is to embarrass Reno?  Why don't you have contact information on the website?  Failure after
failure....    I saw YOUR employees representing the tyrannical culture of your administration on

1/28/25, 1:22 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook
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YouTube today. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=I_gUZ8DD91A I am not interested in being
harrassed, intimidated, violently attacked and my rights violated by YOUR obviously incompetent
employees. YOUR employees coverup for deeds that they don't even know about.  They pre-emptively
violate rights. YOU put YOUR employees on the street with guns and badges. What is wrong with
YOUR city?     I've added YOUR city to our unsafe to travel to or through list.  I will not submit my
family to the presence of armed thugs are that report to YOU.  I usually encourage you change
direction of YOUR administration's culture and very publicly clean house before the next election and
before the average citizen takes notice too, but YOUR chief has already destroyed your reputation and
legacy all on your own. Targeting citizens rather than actually investigating a specific crime is
prohibited by the constitution in multiple ways, yet YOUR allow this to happen to YOUR citizens.   
Tyrant cop and everyone between he and you need to be dismissed now.  Failure to do so obviously
means that YOU support the abuse of YOUR constituents by YOUR employees under your support of
civil rights violations.     Any tourist will want to video what they see.  Why does YOUR police chief hate
YOUR citizens and tourist money? Eventually, each of you will leave your office, losing your special
status and YOUR family will be at the mercy of the tyrannical government that YOU are creating. 
Didn't think that far forward?   Traveling and spending money anywhere else, Tom

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate.  For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's

meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that:  (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public

record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information

intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes
Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We’ll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

No
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Planning Commission Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission
Meeting Date 2025-01-28

Agenda Item or Case
Number F1. F2. And F6.

Position In Opposition

Comments

This is an absolute disgrace!
Criminalized homelessness has no up-
side for anyone other than for-profit
prison systems. We should be more
concerned with helping marginalized
communities and not hurting them
further. There are ways to do this that
are budget friendly; for instance,
churches shouldn't receive tax exempt
status without helping with this cause.
The money that would be used to
enact this abhorrent idea also could be
reappropriated to house (tiny
houses/studio apartments even) the
homeless rather than jail them. Be on
the right side of history. This isn't the
way to end homelessness in Reno.
This is just a way for you to not have
to look at it.

Email Address Goacute@gmail.com

Name of Commentor Jazmine Tulali



Address 7740 Peavine Shadow Ct.

Phone Number 775-846-8662

Submitted: 1/28/2025 7:41:20 PM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: Myself (self if blank)



Outlook

City Council Comment received from Kate Katseanes

From Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Date Thu 1/23/2025 2:17 PM
To Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:
Name:  
Kate Katseanes
Commenting on behalf of:  

Ward #:
Unsure/Other
Email Address:  
katekatseanes@yahoo.com
Phone Number:  
775-934-9040
Address:  
5032 Lakeridge Terrace East

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2025-01-22.

Section:
C Items - Public Hearing Items

Item:
LDC25-00016.

Position:
In opposition

Are they speaking in person?
No, I am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:
As someone who commuted from this area, I am currently retired and able to go out during business
hours, my opinion is against building this development for a number of reasons. First and foremost,
amount of traffic that is already using this area, depending on the direction and time you head out, it
is 5 minutes or more added to commute, adding additional housing will make it more so. The reality,
locals are using the back streets rather than the freeway and South McCarran is already full, needing
better infrastructure this area is not meant to handle all the traffic. Racing a second issue, cars racing
up and down South McCarran, at a very fast pace (in both directions) there have been numerous
accidents, the development goes in and the odds of more accidents, injury and deaths rise as well.
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Noise level is already high in this area, with the police department and fire department nearby, regular
(more) more noise. Please reconsider, this is an older area of Reno, with history and cannot support
this development, unless there is more infrastructure to support.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate.  For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's

meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that:  (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public

record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information

intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes
Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We’ll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

Yes
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Outlook

Overturn the Mater Academy Approval

From Leah Bussard <ldanielson1988@everyactioncustom.com>
Date Fri 2/7/2025 4:42 PM
To Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Dear Reno City Council,

Please overturn the approval of a new charter school facility in the North Valleys, as it will harm the
operations of the Washoe County School District, compromise student and educator safety, and is out of
alignment with the Reno Master Plan.

Trivest Land Company proposes building a campus to house a 1500-seat charter school next to WCSD’s
Alice Smith Elementary School. Approval of this charter facility in this location is poor planning and is
especially concerning given the separate and unequal dynamics between charter schools and
neighborhood public schools. Locating such a large charter facility directly next to an at-risk school like
Alice Smith will have the effect of siphoning away students with the most engaged parents, leaving
students with greater needs and fewer resources. Our neighborhood public schools are responsible for
educating the vast majority of our kids, particularly the most vulnerable. Meanwhile, development of this
large charter will disrupt WCSD’s 2020-2039 Facilities Plan and the collective efforts of this community to
faithfully implement WC-1, including new WCSD schools in North Valleys. All the WCSD schools in the
North Valleys are operating under capacity and a large new charter in the area could force WCSD to
close an elementary school.

Traffic in this area already is a serious problem. This project will only make matters worse and is out of
line with the Safe Routes to Schools Program. Numerous comments from those in the area have pointed
out problems during drop-off and pick-up already. This includes U-turns in the middle of the street,
double parking, and driving through parking lots to avoid intersections. The addition of nearly 2000
vehicle trips per day will put the safety of educators, students, and their families at greater risk.
Alternatives like bicycling should usually be encouraged, but promoting bicycling to school at this
location while also increasing vehicle congestion will put even more student lives at risk.

The Reno Master Plan calls on the City to work with WCSD to support their education programs and
collaborate with the district in planning for the design and location of new public schools. This is in direct
contrast to the process Trivest Land Company and Mater Academy of Northern Nevada undertook for
their new facility. Significant input from the community input was not solicited, and comments from
WCSD were largely ignored. Following your own guidance in the master plan, we ask that you consider
how this project will negatively impact both public safety and WCSD. Please overturn the approval of
Trivest Land Company’s proposal for a new school facility and ask the project sponsor to work with
WCSD and the community on any future plans.

Thank you.

Sincerely,
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Leah Bussard
Sun Valley, NV 89433
ldanielson1988@gmail.com
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Outlook

City Council Comment received from Martha Growdon

From Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Date Tue 1/28/2025 3:03 PM
To Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:
Name:  
Martha Growdon
Commenting on behalf of:  

Ward #:
Ward 2
Email Address:  
martha.growdon@gmail.com
Phone Number:  
812-679-7389
Address:  
2360 Camelot Way

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2025-01-22.

Section:
F Items - Ordinance Adoptions

Item:
F1, 6.

Position:
In opposition

Are they speaking in person?
No, I am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:
I am absolutely appalled at the Reno City Council's inhumane vote to adopt ordinances F1 and 6.  In
voting thusly, Reno criminalized existing outdoors (no sitting, sleeping or lying in public spaces) and
brought us back to Dickensonian London. This act reminds me of this scene in Charles Dickens' A
Christmas Carol: "Are there no prisons, no workhouses?...Those who are badly off must go there."
"Many can't go there; and many would rather die." "If they would rather die," said Scrooge, "they had
better do it, and decrease the surplus population." Furthermore, today (January 28, 2025), federal
funding was cut for local organizations like Safe Embrace, that house and protect victims of domestic
violence. Together with the City Council's vote on January 22nd, these acts effectively make it illegal to
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leave your abusive partner.  Is this what we're after? Is this who we want to be? I, for one, do not wish
this to be the kind of place I live. Knowing that my unhoused and at-risk neighbors are criminalized for
being unhoused and at-risk does not make me feel safer. The Reno City Council can do better than
this. Sincerely, Martha Growdon Resident of Ward 2, Reno NV

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate.  For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's

meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that:  (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public

record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information

intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes
Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We’ll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.
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Outlook

Renaming of 4th st and Prater Way in Sparks

From Stan Kauffman <sparkstrainman@gmail.com>
Date Fri 2/7/2025 12:05 PM
To Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

When might this Resolution become an Agenda item?
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Outlook

Adu public comments and efficient use of tax monies professionalism etc

From Me Me <vince120769@gmail.com>
Date Wed 1/29/2025 3:16 PM
To Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>
Cc Meghan Ebert <EbertM@reno.gov>

With 80 percent of nevada being federal lands it is a good idea to push thru the red tape and
streamline the a.d.u.aka extra tiny home in back yard of each lot in city county and state .

Please comprise create a packet easily available online and in person at the building department. 
Please refer to other cities best Adu practices, to accomplish this . California allows this Adu life . Due
to limited housing. 

The owners will benefit with rentable tiny home 🏡 in rear of each lot 

Washoe county thou under 5 civil lawsuits will need the new tax revenue from Adu life .
Professionalism training requested all govt agencies. 

Please create this program as city and county both sadly employees created a new tax aka civil
lawsuits 5 of which are active tax payer reliant in washoe county court . Avoid costly non disclosure
civil payout agreements , in all govt agencies .

 The govt agencies are advised requested to train all their employees on professional treatment of the
public in all divisions to avoid all tax payer paid civil lawsuit judgments, avoidance, To retain efficient
tax use . 

Please feel free to publicly read my view on overdue a.d.u. life , and n.d.a civil lawsuits avoidances.

Thank you 

Vince Alan vb, conservator 
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